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The Honorable Mike Thompson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 144-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Thompson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 275 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 275 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 275 would change current law relating to curriculum in K-12 schools.  The bill would 

require that any school district that offers any instruction that addresses human growth, human 

development, or human sexuality would be required to present information regarding the 

development of the brain, heart, and other vital organs in early human fetal development.  The 

presentation would be of high quality, computer-generated animation or high-definition ultrasound 

of at least three minutes of duration. 

 

 The Department of Education indicates that the enactment of the bill would not have a 

fiscal effect on state aid to school districts.  The Division of the Budget notes that school districts 

that offer instruction that address human growth, development or sexuality could incur expenses 

to acquire required animation or ultrasound images.  However, a fiscal effect cannot be estimated.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Gabrielle Hull, Department of Education 

 Angie Stallbaumer, Kansas Association of School Boards  


